
PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE
                                                   

The Malava Malka Dinner and 
Program scheduled for November  
had to be cancelled due to the poor 
response. Let us try to  support 
our programs in the future. We 
realize that not all the programs we 
sponsor will appeal to everyone.   
Please read the Newsletter  and 
try to attend some of the  functions 

that our chairmen work so hard on.  We try to 
provide programs that our membership will find of 
interest.

I want to thank our fantastic Membership 
Committee, Barbara Levin, Anita Sperling and our 
newest member Leah Weissman, for welcoming our 
recently joined members at the New Membership 
Reception on October 29. Also, many thanks to 
the board members who attended to make this 
so successful: Vice President Larry Sperling ,who 
is truly supportive of our organization, as well as 
Vice President of Religious Affairs Allan Firestone, 
Recording Secretary Naomi Kline, Treasurer Milli 
White, Rabbi Moshe Samber, Kitty Atkin, Sue 
Sandler, Anita Van Grack and Shirley and Jerry 
Gordon. The attending chairmen explained what 
they did and invited  everyone to get aboard and 
join them.

December Dates 2014
2 Tues 	 - 	JRLW BD CH II  7 pm

3 Wed 	 - 	Na’Amat Card Party CH I  12:30 pm

3 Wed 	 - 	Hadassah Bd. Mtg. CH I  10:00 am

3 Wed 	 - 	JWV Mtg. CH I  10:00 am

4  Thu 	 - 	JRLW/CoA Speaker  CH I  1:30 pm

5  Fri 	 - 	JRLW Evening Svc.  Interfaith Chapel 

		  7:30 pm

13 Sat 	 - Shabbat Svc. CH II  9:15 am

14 Sun 	-	JWV Brunch CH I  10:00 am

15 Mon - Hadassah Judiac Study Group 

		  CH I 1:30 pm

16 Tue 	 - Na’Amat Bd. Mtg. CH I  10:30 am

16 Tue 	 -	1st Night Hanukkah

17 Wed 	- 	Hadassah Mtg.  CH I  12:30 pm

21 Sun 	- JRLW Brunch @ CH I  10:00 am

22 Mon 	- JRLW/CoA  Movie CH II  1:30 pm

31 Wed 	- Na’amat “Diner” @ Signature Theatre
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The Rabbi and his wife were assigned to 
their first Congregation to reopen a shul in 
Brooklyn.   They arrived in February, excited 
about their opportunities.  When they  saw 
the Shul it was very run down and needed 
much work.  They set a goal to have 
everything done in time for the Purim 
Service. 
 
They worked hard , repairing, plastering, 
painting, etc.  They were ahead of schedule 
when a severe  snowstorm hit the area.  
After the storm the Rabbi went to the Shul 
and his heart sank when he saw all the 
damage the storm had done to the building.  
A large area of plaster had fallen off the front 
wall of the sanctuary just behind the pulpit.  
The Rabbi cleaned up the mess on the floor 
and headed home. 
 
On the way home he passed a flea market 
and stopped in.  One of the items was a 
beautiful handmade crocheted tablecloth 
with a Mogen David embroidered in the 
center of the tablecloth.  It was just the right 
size to cover the hole in the wall where the 
plaster had fallen off.  He purchased the 
tablecloth. 
 
 
(Article continued on page 8) 

Upcoming JRLW March 

Events 
 
2rd Wed. Na’Amat Reg Mtg  
4th Fri. Conservative Svcs
 Interfaith 
7th Mon.  Newsletter Deadline 
12th Sat Conservative Svcs CH 2 
14th Mon JRLW Board Meeting 
15th Tue Great Songs of the 20th Cent. 
15th Tue. Na’Amat Bd Mtg 
16th Wed Hadassah Meeting  
20th Sun JRLW Breakfast Forum 
23rd Wed B’nai B’rith Bd Mtg  
24th Thu JRLW Singles 
27th Sun Hadassah New Member Tea 
29th Tue Lessons learned from the 
 Holocaust 

 

Religious Services 

Snapshot 

 
JRLW together with Shaare Tefila 
Congregation, are conducting services every 
Sunday morning at 8:45 AM and minyans 
Sun thru Thu 7:30 PM in the Clubhouse II 
Café’. 

  
Friday February 4th evening Conservative 
Shabbat Services 8 PM at Interfaith 
Chapel.  Services will be led by Rabbi Gary 
Fink.  Ed Laskin  will lead the Choir.  Services 
will be sponsored by B’nai B’rith. 
 

(Continued on Page 2) 
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Please patronize our 
advertisers.  Tell them 
you saw their ad here 

in the JRLW 
Newsletter.  Their ads 
help pay the cost of 

this Newsletter 
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Our December Brunch is approaching. Don’t 
forget to make  your checks for your reservation 
made out to JRLW and mail  them to Shirley and 
Jerry Gordon.

We will be celebrating Hanukkah this month, a 
Jewish holiday celebrated for eight days and 
nights of the month of Kislev.   The word Hanukkah 
reminds us that this holiday commemorates the 
re-dedication of the holy Temple in Jerusalem 
following the victory over the Syrian Greeks in 
165 B.C.E. Since the Jewish calendar is lunar 
based, every year the first day of Hanukkah falls 
on a different day. This year we light the first 
candle on December 16. 

Happy Hanukkah and Shalom,
Morton A. Davis



2

JRLW SINGLES
Anita Van Grack

The JRLW Singles group is now open to any 
member of the Jewish Residents of Leisure 
World, single or married.

From now on, we will be meeting as a lunch 
group.  Our next lunch will be held Thursday, 
January 15, at Bedford Court at 12 noon.
To make a reservation, please send a check 
for $5.00, made out to JRLW (to be returned 
if you attend the lunch) to Kitty Atkin,  3310 
N. Leisure World Blvd., #420, Silver Spring 
MD 20906.

We hope to see you in January. 

JRLW BRUNCHES
Evelyn Dickman

JRLW has very interesting and entertaining 
programs for the upcoming  winter brunch-
es.  Be sure and make your reservation for 
the December 21 brunch.  Bruce Thomas 
will be our entertainer for this occasion.  He 
is well known for his delightful voice and 
warm personality.  

Also, mark your calendar for January 18, 
2015.  David Fishback  will speak on the 
Jewish involvement with the Civil Rights 
movement.

Our famous “Fun and Fancy” entertainers 
will perform at our JRLW brunch on 
February 22.  

Please mail your checks for $10.00 per per-
son, payable to JRLW, to Shirley and Jerry 
Gordon, 15311 Beaverbrook Court, #3A, 
Silver Spring MD 20906. 
Looking forward to seeing you at these 
Brunches.   

NEWSLETTER STAFF
Bernice Cohen – Editor
Shirley Griffin – Asst. Editor
Nate Sternberg – Layout 
Fred Shapiro – Business

KRISTALLNACHT SERVICE

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
all of the participants in this year’s Kristall-
nacht Service.

In order of appearance:  Allan Firestone, 
Morton Davis, Rabbi Gary Fink, Ellen Zweig, 
Rudy Winternitz, Cantor Mike Kravitz, Joe 
Turtil, Larry Rosen, Egon Guttman, Bernice 
Cohen, Eugene Miller and the JRLW Choir 
led by Ed Laskin.  We missed Susan Weiss 
who was to have been a participant, but 
was ill at the time.  I would also like to thank  
Stanley and Lisa Friedman, who handed out 
the programs.

Fred Firnbacher,
Chairman
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JRLW’S COMMUNITY 
RESOURCE CORNER

JSSA’s Senior Services
(301) 816-2633

contactus@jssa.org
www.jssa.org 

As even the most active adults age, 
maintaining independence and dignity 
can become more difficult. The Jewish 
Social Service Agency’s (JSSA) skilled 
professionals and trained volunteers 
bring warmth, companionship and con-
venience into the daily lives of older 
adults and provide assistance to their 
families to help ensure that parents or 
loved ones are safe and well cared for. 
JSSA is also proud to provide a broad 
range of support services to help Holo-
caust survivors remain independent and 
connected to the community. Through 
counseling support, JSSA can help with 
life’s greatest challenges including life’s 
transitions, loss, relationship conflict, and 
illness. We offer consultation and assess-
ment, in-home an in- office counseling, 
ongoing care planning and service co-
ordination, and groups and workshops. 
Medicare, Maryland Medicaid and other 
insurances are accepted.

FUNERAL INFORMATION:

PREPARING FOR 
THE FUTURE

Fred Shapiro

JRLW has working agreements with both the 
Judean Gardens and Dignity/Hines Renaldi 
for considerable savings when the unavoid-
able end occurs.  These agreements are for 
preplanned arrangements.  The agreements 
are not available if death has already oc-
curred and the family is looking for relief.  
While both will adjust the prices somewhat 
because of membership in JRLW, the sav-
ings will not be the same as in preplanned 
agreements.

Judean Gardens has issued its new program 
for JRLW and the latest information reveals 
that total savings, including burial costs and 
bronze markers, can amount to $1,180.00.  
JRLW Discount Vouchers must be presented 
to confirm that the purchaser is a member of 
JRLW.  These forms are available from Fred 
Shapiro, 301-598-7949, at the present time.

With all the information and misinformation 
circulating in the community due to the need 
for Dignity to divest itself of Sagel/Danzan-
sky, it is best to contact Jamie Arthur at 
Dignity to get the latest information about 
the engagement of funeral director services 
when needed.  Mr. Arthur can be reached 
at 202-966-6400 or his cell phone 240-463-
6884.  

WE REMEMBER

Our deepest sympathy to the family of 
Cynthia Kramer

May her memory be as a blessing.
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TELEPHONE SCAM!!! 

Please be aware of the new telephone scam 
targeting people in this area.  If you receive 
a phone call from someone claiming to be 
with the Internal Revenue Service and they 
inform you that the IRS is suing you—just 
hang up!  Similar calls are being made from 
persons claiming to be from your bank ask-
ing for personal information.

The IRS would not phone you for such a 
purpose.  If the IRS wants to reach you, you 
would receive a letter, not a phone call.  This 
also applies to your bank.  If you have caller 
I.D., you will not see a person’s name or a 
phone number.  This is a SCAM!  Please do 
not fall victim to this fake call.

DECEMBER RELIGIOUS 
SERVICES

Friday Evening Reform Shabbat Services will 
be held December 5.  Rabbi Gary Fink will 
conduct the Service and Ed Laskin will lead 
our choir.  Socialize with friends at the Oneg 
following Services.

Saturday Morning Conservative Shabbat 
Services will be held December 13 in Club-
house II.  Cantor Mike Kravitz will conduct 
the Service.  The Torah Portion will be Vayei-
shev. Leonard Bosin will chant the Haftorah. 
Phil Wendkos will give the D’Var Torah.  Join 
us for a Kiddush following Services.

JRLW AND CoA PROGRAM: 

THE STURGEON QUEEN 
DOCUMENTARY FILM 

David Firestone 

Four generations of a Jewish immigrant 
family created Russ and Daughters, a 
Lower East Side lox and herring emporium 
that thrives to this day.  The documentary 
features interviews with two of the original 
daughters, now 100 and 92 years old.  A 
discussion will follow.   

Russ and Daughters opened in 1914.  This 
year the still-thriving cured-fish palace 
celebrates its 100th anniversary.  The film 
brings together six colorful longtime fans of 
the store who are in their 80’s and 90’s.  
Filmmaker Julie Cohen flew down to 
Pembroke Pines, Florida, to interview the 
two surviving members of Russ and 
Daughters’ second generation owners. 

The film will be shown Monday, December 
22, 1:30 to 3:00 pm in Clubhouse II 
auditorium.  Tickets are on sale in the E&R 
Office in Clubhouse I.  The price is $6.00 
per person, check payable to JRLW. 

                      

 

REMINDER:  
On December 4, Mitchell Bard discusses his 
recent book, “Death to the Infidels:  Radical 
Islam’s War against the Jews.”  Tickets are 
on sale in the E&R Office in Clubhouse I for 
$6.00 per person, check payable to JRLW. 

 



RELIGIOUS COMMITTEE
Allan  Firestone

For years JRLW has hosted Na’Amat and 
Hadassah with Sabbath Services which 
were always well attended.

Your Religious Committee has felt that the 
women of JRLW deserved their own Sab-
bath Service and has decided to host a 
Sabbath Service by and for the women of 
JRLW.

This service will be held on Saturday morn-
ing, May 9, 2015 (Weekly portion Emor, 
Leviticus 21:1-24:23, Haftorah, Ezekiel 
44:15-31) to coincide with Mother’s Day 
on the following day.  The service will be a 
normal Saturday morning service and will be 
conducted entirely by the women of JRLW. 
To participate in the Service we will need 
volunteers to perform all the portions of the 
service; i.e., conducting the service, reading 
from the Torah, being called up to the Torah. 
There will also be opportunity for the women 
to participate with English readings, opening 
and closing the Ark, giving the D’var Torah, 
etc.

We wish to encourage all women who would 
like to participate, to express their interest 
and to let us know what portions of the 
service they would be comfortable with. Let 
us know if you are a Bat Kohen or Bat Levi 
so that we can plan to offer you the proper 
Alliyah when we call you up to the Torah.

Please mark your calendar for the Women’s 
Sabbath and call Joan Engleman on 301-
503-4484 (cell) or 301-598-4417 (home) to  
let her know of your interest. 

RELIGIOUS COMMITTEE 
REPORT

Rabbi Moshe Samber

A new effort by the JRLW Religious Com-
mittee to expand the horizons of Jewish 
learning will be initiated on Shabbat morning 
January 3 at 9:15 am in Clubhouse II. 

We will meet for an abbreviated  Shachrit 
service, followed by a discussion of the 
weekly Torah portion, followed by Musaf and 
concluding with the study of the first Mish-
nah of each tractate of the Talmud (Oral law). 

Our prayer-study-discussion Minyan will 
conclude at 10:45 am, and we expect to 
meet every Shabbat with the exception of 
the second Shabbat of the month when our 
longtime Consevative Service will meet at its 
usual hour of 9:15 am  with a Torah Service 
and Kiddush. 

In this way you will no longer have to consult 
your calendar only your clock, as there will 
be a service every Shabbat at 9:15. Please 
let Allan Firestone  (301-598-7311) know if 
you plan to attend so that we can prepare 
adequately.
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WHAT IS CHANUKAH?  
      By Marshall Roth                                      
 

Jews observe a holiday for eight days in 
honor of the historic victory of the 
Maccabees and the miracle of the oil. 

The Hebrew word Chanukah means 
“dedication.”  In the 2nd century BCE, the 
Syrian-Greek regime of Antiochus 
sought to pull Jews away from Judaism 
with the hopes of assimilating them into 
Hellenism – Greek culture.  Antiochus 
outlawed aspects of Jewish observance, 
including the study of Torah, which 
began to decay the foundation of Jewish 
life and practice.  During this period 
many Jews began to assimilate into 
Greek culture, taking on Greek names 
and marrying non-Jews. 

In response, a band of Jewish settlers 
took to the hills of Judea in open revolt 
against this threat to Jewish life.  Led by 
Matitiyahu, and later his son Judah the 
Maccabee (“The Hammer”), this small 
band of Jews let guerrilla warfare 
against the Syrian army.  Antiochus sent 
thousands of well-armed troops to crush 
the rebellion, but the Maccabees 
succeeded in driving the foreigners from 
their land. 

Jewish fighters entered Jerusalem in 
December, 164 BCE.  The Holy Temple 
was in shambles, defiled and 
desecrated by foreign solders.  They 
cleansed the Temple and re-dedicated it 
on the 25th day of the Jewish month of 
Kislev.  When it came time to re-light the 
Menorah, they searched the entire 
Temple, but only one small jar of oil 
bearing the pure seal of the High Priest 
could be found.  Miraculously, the small 
jar of oil burned for eight days, until a 
new supply of oil could be brought. 

 

 

From then on, Jews have observed a 
holiday for eight days in honor of this 
historic victory and the miracle of the oil. 

Today, the observance of Chanukah 
features the lighting of a special 
Chanukah menorah with eight branches 
(plus a helper candle), adding  one 
additional candle each night.  Other 
customs  include spinning the dreidel (a 
top with Hebrew letters on the sides 
which stand for “a great miracle 
happened here.”), eating “oily” foods like 
potato latkes (to recall the miracle of the 
oil) and jelly donuts and giving gifts and 
Chanukah gelt to children. 

This year, the first Chanukah candle 
should be lit the eve of Tuesday, 
December 16. 

 

OH CHANUKAH 

Oh Chanukah, Oh Chanukah, 
Come light the Menorah! 
Let’s have a party, 
We’ll all dance the hora. 
Gather round the table, 
We’ll give you a treat. 
Dreidels to play with, latkes to eat. 
 
 
And while we are playing, 
The candles are burning low. 
One for each night, 
They shed a sweet light. 
To remind us of days  long ago; 
One for each night, 
They shed a sweet light, 
To remind us of days long ago. 
  

                 

OH CHANUKAH
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Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the JRLW 
Torah Maintenance Fund or Prayer Book Fund 
for a minimum donation of $25.00.  Send your 
check,
made out to JRLW,  to Annette Cooper at 15107 
Interlachen Drive,  Apt. 812, Silver Spring  MD  
20906.

TORAH FUND DONATIONS

Bernard Ascher in honor of Peggy Slade’s 80th 
birthday.

Paula and Dick Goldberg.

Chaim and Sara Resnick in memory of parents 
Sara & Ephraim Resnik and Israel Minka 
Rubanchik.

Eleanor Rothenberg in honor of the 80th 
anniversary of the Bat Mitzvah day of Grace 
Garelik.

Marilyn S. Zieberg.

Ronald Tsimmerman.

Betti Goodman.

Stan and Sandy Feinstein in honor of Yom Kippur 
Alliyot.

Elaine and Jerry Daniels in memory of parents 
and Elaine’s Alliyah.

Sheila and Seymour Harnik in honor of Sue 
Sandler and Morty Davis’ grandson’s Bar Mitzvah.

Abby Brahin in honor of Holiday alliyah.

Marcel Hodak in appreciation of honors at High 
Holiday services.

Dorothy and Bernard Lloyd in memory of Alfred 
and Anna Goldberger.

Larry and Anita Sperling in memory of Harvey 
Wolf.

GOOD AND WELFARE
Congratulations to Poppy Traunfeld on the 
birth of a great granddaughter.

We are happy that Trudy Stone is home 
following hospitalization.   We wish her  a 
speedy return to good health.

Joy Podolsky is now  a resident in 
Collingswood Nursing and Rehab Center.  If 
you would like to speak with her,  you may 
call her at 301-795-9636.

Mazel Tov to Audrey Frank on the birth of a 
great grandchild.

Welcome to all of our new members of Jewish 
Residents of Leisure World.  We look forward 
to seeing you at our upcoming events.

A big Yasher Koach to Fred Firnbacher for 
putting together such a memorable program 
at our Kristallnacht observance.

By now, many of our snow birds have flown 
to warmer climates.  We wish you a happy 
winter and a safe return to our area in the 
spring.

Mazel Tov to Ruth and Al Temin on the 
marriage of their granddaughter Cantor 
Rebecca Pohl to Andrew Apt.  The wedding 
took place on November 2.

Larry and Anita Sperling in memory of parents 
Jacob and Mamie Sperling and brother Bernie 
Sperling.

Shirley and Manuel Collier in honor of alliyah on 
High Holidays.

Grace Garelik in loving appreciation for Bernice 
Cohen loaning her special Tallis to me.

TORAH MAINTENANCE  AND 
PRAYER BOOK FUND
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WHO STOLE MY 
CHANUKAH?
Editorial

My memories of Chanukah go 
back to when I was a young 

child.  We had a tin Chanukah Menorah.  
Each night of Chanukah we would light the 
orange candles—one for each night plus the 
‘helper’ candle.  Sometimes we would get a 
small gift.  I remember going with my older 
brother Leonard one year to the 5&10¢ store  
to get presents for our family.  
One night during the holiday the whole fam-
ily would gather at my Bubbe’s home.  We 
each got a gift.  I got a paper doll cutout book 
one year.  Wow!  There were latkes and songs 
and dreidel games.  We had a wonderful time 
visiting with cousins.

Every year my father would drive us to down-
town D.C. to see the beautiful window dis-
plays at Woodies and Hechts.  The holiday 
windows were, of course, all decked out for 
Christmas.  But all we cared about were the 
elves, the beautiful snow scenes and the col-
orful boxes and toys that were displayed. 
As I grew older, I realized that not everyone 
celebrated Chanukah; many of my friends 
celebrated Christmas.  That was o.k. with 
me.  We had our own holiday—Chanukah.

When I married, we had a simple chrome 
Menorah in place of the tin one.  When our 
boys were old enough, they helped light the 
orange candles each night of Chanukah.  
There was a small gift most nights and a 
larger gift one night during the holiday.  We 
ate latkes, we sang songs and played dreidel 
games.  In Sunday school, the boys learned 
the story of the brave people who fought off 
the strong army, cleaned out the Temple and 
found enough oil to light the Menorah for one 
night.  But a miracle happened and the oil 
lasted eight days, which is why we celebrate 
Chanukah for eight days.

Somewhere along the way, my Chanukah got 
misplaced.  Now there are fancy Chanukias 

in different shapes instead of Chanukah Me-
norahs.  There are decorations to be put up 
and multi-colored candles to be lit.  And the 
gifts!  The simple gifts have become large, 
expensive gifts. I believe we are competing 
with that other holiday that most of the peo-
ple around us celebrate in December.  
Both holidays celebrate what is believed to 
have  been a miracle.  But would it be so bad 
if we Jews went back to celebrate Chanukah 
the simple way we used to?  Does Chanukah 
have to match or outdo Christmas?  I wonder.
                                      

OPERATION  PAPERBACKS 
FOR THE MILITARY

 
My name is Sandy Marron and I send paper-
back books to the military who are overseas, 
military families, veterans & VA hospitals.  
This organization is an all volunteer group, so 
any monetary donation you may make is tax 
deductible and is used to defray the cost of 
mailing the boxes of books.  I get a special 
book rate so that is a big help.
 
I only take paperbacks, as hard backed are 
too heavy to pack and mailing is more costly.  
Since April 2011, I have sent out over 11,300 
books.  I love what I do and have been written 
up in newspapers as a resource for used pa-
perbacks and donations.  I can be reached by 
email at: slmmuscles1@aol.com with books 
in the subject or by phone at: 410-224-2559 
after 11 a.m.
 
Whatever you can do for this 
project is very appreciated.
 
I am attaching a web site for Op-
eration Paperback so you can see for  your-
self this wonderful organization.  You may de-
cide to be a volunteer yourself.
 
http://www.operationpaperback.org/
 
Thanks for reading this article and hope you 
will  be interested in assisting me.
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NA’AMAT NEWS
Ruth Reid

On Wednesday,   December 3, we will have our 
annual card party. This is a   good time to see old 
friends, eat delicious deserts and enjoy kugels 
made by our members. This always has been  
a successful fund-raising event. If  you haven’t 
signed up yet (with your table) contact Selma  
Perry (301) 598-4347.
 
New Year’s Eve will be very special.  Please 
join us as we go by bus  to the Signature the-
ater to see a new musical based on Barry Levin-
son’s movie “Diner.” After the show, we will go 
to Clubhouse I for light fare, desserts (cash bar)  
to ring in the new year 2015. Cost per person is 
$119.00.   Contact JoAnn Cadeaux (301) 438-
0737   for more information. 
 
Over the years you have heard much about the 
day care centers and scholarships that NA’AMAT 
provides, but little about the NA’AMAT Glickman 
Center.  The center is located  in a leafy  district 
of Tel Aviv.  The NA’AMAT Glickman Center for 
the Prevention and  Treatment of Violence in the 
family is the ONLY  battered women’s shelter in 
all of Tel Aviv. The shelter is at this time a safe  
haven for five women and their children, referred 
by the city’s Department of Social Services. Ren-
ovation is now underway to accommodate five 
more women and their children. In addition to 
housing, the shelter also provides women with 
group  therapy and legal aid. The center also 
provides counseling  for women and men on an 
outpatient basis.
 
Feel proud that you are a member of NA’AMAT 
USA  assisting NA’AMAT Israel  in accomplish-
ing so much good. Many times the President of 
NA’AMAT Israel, Galia Wolloch, has thanked us 
for our help, support  and generosity.
 
The next NA’AMAT board  meeting will be Tues-
day, December 16, at 10:30 am in Clubhouse  I.
 
Happy New Year to all and may all your wishes 
come true (at least..most of them!).
 
Ruth and Trudy

MT. SCOPUS HADASSAH
Barbara Eisen

On Wednesday, December 17, Cantor Mi-
chael Kravitz will present the third series of 
“Jewish Music in Pop Culture.”  His pro-
grams are always entertaining and offer new 
and interesting musical tidbits.  In addition, 
Iris Tishkoff, 2014 President of the Greater 
Washington Chapter of Hadassah, will install 
the new officers for 2015, using a Hanukah 
theme.  Socializing begins at 12:30pm and 
the meeting starts at 1:00pm in Clubhouse 
I. All Leisure World residents are welcome to 
attend.

The 2015 officers of Mt. Scopus are: Pres-
ident, Barbara Eisen; VP for Fund Raising, 
Faye A. Freedman; VP Committee for Pro-
gramming, Faye A Freedman; Janet Lazar, 
Joan Lees, and Naomi Kline, VP for Educa-
tion, Joan Lees; VP for Membership, Janet 
Lazar; Recording Secretary, Susan Weiss; 
Administrative Secretary, Naomi Kline and 
Treasurer, Barbara Eisen.

The Mt. Scopus Judaic Study Group will 
meet on Monday, December 15, at 1:30 pm 
in Clubhouse I.  New members are welcome.  
The group is doing a series of studies called 
“Parsha of the Week.” For further information 
call Joan Lees (301-598-3768).

Carol Wendkos is our Mah Jongg Chair for 
the 2015 cards.  This year, standard cards 
are $8 and large print cards are $9.  Please 
support Hadassah by buying your cards from 
Carol.  Make your check payable to Hadas-
sah and indicate how many cards of which 
size that you wish to order.  Send your check 
to Carol Wendkos, 14805 Pennfield Circle, 
#212, Silver Spring, MD 20906.  Be sure to 
tell all your Mah Jongg friends to buy their 
cards from Carol. Our deadline date is Janu-
ary 9, 2015.  If you have any questions, call 
Carol at 301-598-1745 or email her at carol-
wendkos@gmail.com.

(continued on page 10)
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TZEDAKAH, ONEG & 
KIDDUSH DONATIONS

For information about Tzedakah donations or 
Oneg/Kiddush donations, please call Susan 
Weiss at 301-460-6030.  Checks should 
be made out to JRLW and mailed to Susan 
Weiss, 3739 Glen Eagles Drive, Silver Spring, 
MD 20906.

KIDDUSH AND ONEG DONATIONS
Barbara and Jerry Miller in honor of their 25th 
wedding anniversary.

Sara and Yefim Resnik in honor of their 
daughter’s birthday.

Janet and Sidney Lazar in honor of their 51st 
wedding anniversary on November 8.

The Jewish War Veterans with Jackie Loube 
speaking on the Maccabi Games.

TZEDAKAH DONATIONS
Suzette and Joel Levine to Joni and Gerry 
Sommer in honor of the Bat Mitzvah of their 
granddaughter.

Suzette and Joel Levine to Lorraine and 
Sandy Gerson in honor of the Bat Mitzvah of 
their granddaughter.

Charlotte Goldenberg and Abe Harris in 
memory of their friend Norma Ebert.

Ben Sachs for Yahrzeit.

Yiskor donation by Jacqueline Kristall 
Goldberg in memory of her father who has 5 
grandchildren named after him.

Yiskor donation by Florence Pearlman 
Mudrick in memory of Max Mudrick, Morton 
Pearlman, Minnie Levine and Isaac Levine.

Rose Closter in honor of Grace Garelik’s 80th 
anniversary of her Bat Mitzvah day.

Ruth and Aaron Reid wishing Trudy Stone a 
full and quick recovery following surgery.

Ethel Waltzer in honor of Eli Saltzman’s honor 
of carrying the Torah on Yom Kippur.

Betsy and Fred Firnbacher in memory 
of Roberta Freedman, daughter of Judy 
Bravman.

Eileen Ansher in memory of Roberta 
Freedman, daughter of Judy Bravman.

Carole Jason in honorof Grace Garelik’s 80th 
anniversary of the Bat Mitzvah day.

Carole Jason wishing Michael Schwartz a 
speedy recovery.

Yiskor donation by Ann and Lester Sussman 
in memory of Fae and Jack Sussman and 
Leah and Simon Miller.

Susan and Jerry Weiss to Justin Kramer and 
family in memory of wife and mother.

Alisa and Rabbi Moshe Samber for Yiskor.
Cecelia and Louis Honig for Yiskor.

Shirley Griffin in memory of her parents 
Charles and Dora Friedman.

The chapter-wide opening meeting of Hadas-
sah will be held on Sunday, January 11, from 
11 am to 1 pm at the Microsoft Building, 5405 
Wisconsin Avenue, Chevy Chase.  A tasting 
of kosher, vegan soups by Soupergirl will pre-
cede the program.  Guest speakers include 
Rhoda Dermer, wife of Israel’s Ambassador 
to the United States; Sarah Hurwitz, Special 
Assistant to President Obama; Sara Polon, 
Soupergirl entrepreneur and comedian and 
Judy Erdheim, 2015 Chapter President. The 
cost is $18 and must be paid by January 5 
either online at www.dc.hadassah.org/open-
ingmeeting or by mail to Hadassah, 11119 
Parklawn Drive, Rockville, MD 20852.  Jan-
et Lazar (301-598-4066) will be coordinating 
transportation.  Please let her know if you can 
drive or you need a ride.

MT. SCOPUS HADASSAH
(continued from page 9)



10

DECEMBER PROGRAMS 
AT

HAR TZEON-AGUDATH 
ACHIM

Events in the morning program:
11:30 am Exercise with Mim Parizer.
Blood Pressure check 2nd Thursday of the 
month.

LUNCH AT NOON
Afternoon programs at 1:00 pm:

Yiddish Class with Marcia Levinsohn.
12/4	 Lou Numkin – “Israel Solidarity 
	 Mission”
12/11	 Entertainment by “Fun & Fancy”  
	 Fantastic variety show from Leisure 
	 World!
12/18	 Program Sponsored by TGN   tba
12/25	 Program closed for Winter Break

Programs are free every Thursday, but there 
is a $5 suggested donation for lunch. For 
more information and reservations, please 
contact Beryl Feldman at 301-649-3800 or 
Linda Wechsler at 301-348-3893.

NOTICE:
Up until now, we have been happy to post 
the weekly activities at Har Tzeon-Agudath 
Achim.  However, there have been comments 
about listing the activities of other Syna-
gogues as well; since many of our members 
belong to other, nearer Synagogues.  Be-
cause of these complaints, we will no longer 
list only activities at HTAA.  If your Synagogue 
is having a special event, please let us know 
and it will appear in our Newsletter. You can 
e-mail Bernice Cohen at bernifc@juno.com 
or call 302-598-0192.

FROSTED FRUIT SALAD
Gail Leon

As a rule, I do not usually serve gelatin type 
salads, but this is the exception!

6 ounce box lemon gelatin
2 cups boiling water
2 cups lemon-lime soda
1 cup miniature marshmallows
20 oz can crushed pineapple, drained, with liq-
uid reserved for topping
3 large bananas, sliced
2 tablespoons flour
½ cup sugar
1 cup reserved pineapple juice
1 large egg, slightly beaten
1 cup whipping cream
¼ cup grated Cheddar cheese
3 tablespoons grated Parmesan cheese

In a medium bowl, combine the gelatin with 
the boiling water, stirring until dissolved.  Cool 
10 minutes, stir in the soda and refrigerate until 
mixture starts to set, about 45 – 60 minutes.  
Fold in marshmallows, drained pineapple and 
bananas and place in a 9” x 13” dish.  Chill 
until firm.

Prepare topping by cooking the flour, sugar, 
pineapple juice and egg in a small pan over 
low heat.  Cook and stir continuously until mix-
ture is thick.  Remove the pan from heat and 
let it cool.  Refrigerate topping until it is well 
chilled.  Beat the whipping cream until stiff and 
fold into the chilled topping mixture.  Spread 
the topping over the chilled gelatin mixture and 
sprinkle the Cheddar and Parmesan cheeses 
over the topping.  Place salad in refrigerator 
and chill until serving.  Serves 10 to 12.

This recipe is from my sister Sheilah Kaufman’s 
cookbook “Simply Irresistable.”  I use extra 
cheese, cream and sugar as we love cheese.  
Cooking tip:  Use fruit juices, 7-up or other 
drinks instead of water.  What a difference the 
taste is.

(Ed. Note:  Gail was kind enough to make this for me to taste.  

It is delicious!)

RECIPE CORNER                  
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Partnering with national leaders in the field, we’ve set a 
new benchmark in memory support. Creatively designed 

programs stimulate memory and build independence and self-
esteem. Our community hums with a zest for living shared 
by residents and staff alike—in independent living, assisted 
living, memory support, rehabilitative care and nursing care.

Assisted living - memory support

because what surrounds you 
really matters.

simply 

DIFFERENT

Residential Cottages       Assisted Living       Skilled Nursing Care  

Memory support       Rehabilitation    

18100 Slade School Road, Sandy Spring, MD 20860
301-260-2320 or 301-924-2811  •  www.bgf.org   

	
   
 
	
  

	
  

Personal Attention in a Warm, Homelike Setting 
	
  

To Schedule a Tour Please Call: (240) 535-0597 
www.ALFREDHOUSE.com     ALFREDHOUSE@COPPER.NET 

 

AlfredHouse Eldercare offers 
assisted living for elders in eight 

assisted living homes in Montgomery 
County located in Silver Spring, 

Olney, Derwood and Rockville. Our 
homes are warm and comfortable, 
and provide a full range of services 

and amenities necessary for a 
healthy, safe and enjoyable  

quality of life.  

 

AlfredHouse Shalom 
Kosher Living Home  

located in Silver Spring in the heart of 
Kemp Mill’s Jewish Community.  

 

 

 

Avoid the winter weather        
related risks by calling            

301-598-2900 
to find out all about our          

End of the Year Specials & 
schedule your personal tour! 

     3701 International Drive . Silver Spring, MD 20906 
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Hines-Rinaldi
Funeral Home, Inc.

11800 NEW HAMPSHIRE AVENUE

Silver Spring

(301) 622-2290    
HinesRinaldiFuneralHome.com

plan ahead for

Peace of Mind.

We plan in advance for bar mitzvahs, 
weddings, retirement and many other  
life events. So doesn’t it make sense to 
also plan for the inevitable?
 
For information on pre-planning 
options and special rates for Jewish 
Residents of Leisure World members, contact  
Jamie T. Arthurs at (240) 463-6884 or  
Jamie.Arthurs@DignityMemorial.com. 

Exceptional Physicians.  
Focused on You.
MedStar Health at Leisure World Boulevard

Monday through Friday: 8 a.m. to 6 p.m.

3305 North Leisure World Blvd. 
Silver Spring, MD 20906 
301-598-1590 PHONE 
MedStarHealth.org/LW
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The Rabbi and his wife were assigned to 
their first Congregation to reopen a shul in 
Brooklyn.   They arrived in February, excited 
about their opportunities.  When they  saw 
the Shul it was very run down and needed 
much work.  They set a goal to have 
everything done in time for the Purim 
Service. 
 
They worked hard , repairing, plastering, 
painting, etc.  They were ahead of schedule 
when a severe  snowstorm hit the area.  
After the storm the Rabbi went to the Shul 
and his heart sank when he saw all the 
damage the storm had done to the building.  
A large area of plaster had fallen off the front 
wall of the sanctuary just behind the pulpit.  
The Rabbi cleaned up the mess on the floor 
and headed home. 
 
On the way home he passed a flea market 
and stopped in.  One of the items was a 
beautiful handmade crocheted tablecloth 
with a Mogen David embroidered in the 
center of the tablecloth.  It was just the right 
size to cover the hole in the wall where the 
plaster had fallen off.  He purchased the 
tablecloth. 
 
 
(Article continued on page 8) 

Upcoming JRLW March 

Events 
 
2rd Wed. Na’Amat Reg Mtg  
4th Fri. Conservative Svcs
 Interfaith 
7th Mon.  Newsletter Deadline 
12th Sat Conservative Svcs CH 2 
14th Mon JRLW Board Meeting 
15th Tue Great Songs of the 20th Cent. 
15th Tue. Na’Amat Bd Mtg 
16th Wed Hadassah Meeting  
20th Sun JRLW Breakfast Forum 
23rd Wed B’nai B’rith Bd Mtg  
24th Thu JRLW Singles 
27th Sun Hadassah New Member Tea 
29th Tue Lessons learned from the 
 Holocaust 

 

Religious Services 

Snapshot 

 
JRLW together with Shaare Tefila 
Congregation, are conducting services every 
Sunday morning at 8:45 AM and minyans 
Sun thru Thu 7:30 PM in the Clubhouse II 
Café’. 

  
Friday February 4th evening Conservative 
Shabbat Services 8 PM at Interfaith 
Chapel.  Services will be led by Rabbi Gary 
Fink.  Ed Laskin  will lead the Choir.  Services 
will be sponsored by B’nai B’rith. 
 

(Continued on Page 2) 
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    HAPPY HANNUKAH 
                              & 
          A HAPPY NEW YEAR 


